E.E...C.C,

Meeting Notes
February 5, 2003

President Pat Ezard called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
January meeting notes were not available for reading.
Treasurer Jim Mueller provided the Treasurer's Report.

Old Business

Tim Steck, Webmaster, presented website activity. January reported the most activity in

the history of the club.

Pat Ezard announced that the new air compressor is bought and paid for.

Repairs to the generator circuit breaker need to be made. Pat Ezard will be taking care of

this.

Event/practice sites were again discussed:

1. Jim and Bonnie Mueller took a road trip through Florence, Gardiner, Reedsport,

Sutherlin, Riddle and Roseburg. It was determined that South Umpqua High
School was not a suitable site. However there is a new mill in Riddle that may be
a possibility. Jim has a contact name and phone number to explore.

2. Redmond was also brought up as a suggestion. Maybe we could get in touch with
David Boyd for more information. Travel distance was brought up as a
consideration.

Willamette Pass is still a possibility — Lorin Wamsley will be working on it.

4. Discussions continue with Valley River Center as a possible site. Cheryl Baugh
has been waiting for a return phone call. Bonnie Mueller will contact Cheryl and
the two of them will schedule a face-to-face meeting with Amy in the VRC office.

5. Coos Bay site - Tim Steck will check on cost to decide if the Club wants to use
this site. If we do, more Club members will be needed to help with trailer towing,
set-up breakdown, etc. Travel distance was also brought up as a consideration.

6. Everyone needs to keep looking for sites!
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New Business

The new timing software has been purchased and tested by Tim Steck with the majority
approval of the club officers. It will greatly increase the effectiveness of timing,
posting, registration and announcing. Anyone interested in taking part in the
upcoming training contact Tim Steck.

It was strongly recommended that event pre-registration be stressed in order to facilitate
data input for the new timing system.

The signal reverser on the timing sensor has been repaired.

Brad Moffett received his Sub2 Minute Club badge. Congratulations!

EESCC monthly meeting and events along with other clubs dates have been announced
and posted on the EESCC Website and Newsletter.



David Boyd has asked EESCC for help with The Shoot Out, October 25 & 26, 2003 in
Redmond.

"The Specialist" Auto Detail has become a new event sponsor. Thank you Raul Sanchez.

Mueller, Yuva, and Osterman, Lorin Wamsley with LorinsHomeTeam.com, and Jordan
Weist with Rest EZ Mattress Factory have renewed their sponsorships for 2003.
VOS Computers has renewed as a series sponsor.

Pat Ezard will build a stand for or mount on trailer a higher reader board for events.

Ice Breaker XXXVII set-up will begin at 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, March 1, 2003 at the
Coca-Cola plant.

The timing and registration trailers need to be washed and cleaned, inside and out prior to
the IceBreaker event. Any volunteers please contact Bonnie Mueller.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
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